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SUMMARY OF TELECONFERENCE WITH  
GE HITACHI VALLECITOS NUCLEAR FACILITY TO  

DISCUSS SECURITY REQUIREMENTS 
LICENSE NO. SNM-960 

 
 
DATE:   October 24, 2014 
 
PARTICIPANTS: See Attachment 
 
PURPOSE:  The purpose of this secure teleconference was to discuss comments 

related to the set of security requirements that U.S. Nuclear Regulatory 
Commission (NRC) is considering formalizing as the licensing basis for 
the Special Nuclear Material (SNM)-960 license.  The expectation is that 
these requirements will be included in a Confirmatory Order to the 
licensee. 

 
DISCUSSION: These security requirements are Safeguards Information and, therefore, 

not available to the members of the public.  During the teleconference, 
the staff discussed with GE Hitachi the phrasing of specific requirements 
to ensure that the requirements will be clear to both the NRC and the 
licensee.  Several items require additional discussion to ensure that the 
requirements will be clearly defined and understood.  A subsequent 
secure teleconference to discuss the remaining items was tentatively 
scheduled for November 6, 2014. 
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UNITED STATES NUCLEAR REGULATORY  

COMMISSION HEADQUARTERS 
 

Teleconference Participants 
 

Secure teleconference with GE Hitachi (GEH)  
to Discuss Security Requirements 

October 24, 2014 

Name Organization  

Breeda Reilly 
NRC/Office of Nuclear Material Safety and 
Safeguards 

 

Rebecca Stone NRC/Office of Nuclear Safety and Incident Response 

Tom Caine GE Hitachi (GEH) 

Leslie Kim Engle GEH 

Diana Hart GEH 

Jerry Head GEH 

Scott Murray GEH 

Louis Quintana GEH 

Earl Saito GEH 


